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Key Messages
1. Equality, Diversity and Inclusion (EDI) - Council received an overview of the strategic approach for the CSP’s work on EDI since the Black Lives Matter movement and the growing awareness that the COVID-19 pandemic is having a disproportionate effect on Black, Asian and minority ethnic (BAME) people - in particular those working on the frontline. Council were reassured by actions which had been progressed – including the appointment of Ishmael Beckford as the BAME Network co-optee to Council, and agreed the approach being taken to ensuring EDI was integrated into each of the organisation’s strategic aims.  Council recognised that listening to members, learning from mistakes and acknowledging there is a problem in the profession was a starting point for sustainable change. Council considered its role collectively and individually as leaders of the profession, expressed its commitment to do better and deliver actions with a measurable impact and endorsed the strategic approach set out in the paper.
 
1. HCPC Consultation on Standards of Proficiency – Council received an update on the CSP’s proposed amendments to the Standards of Proficiency (SOPs) including specific changes to promote equality, diversity and inclusion principles and to take a more integrated person centred approach to understanding and applying the physiotherapy knowledge base. Council noted that members and membership groups could also respond to the consultation directly to the HCPC and encouraged them to do so.  The full consultation can be found here.
 
1. CSP Covid 19 Corporate Response Review – Council considered a review of how the CSP had responded during the initial months of the COVID pandemic up to June 2020, which was based on insight gathered from CSP members, external stakeholders, staff and Council and Committee members.  The review analysed how the CSP had functioned operationally, supported members and engaged with stakeholders. Council agreed the outcome of the review showed that the CSP had continued to function in all areas and realised significant changes in ways of working. Member support and engagement had been increased throughout the pandemic via various channels, albeit delivered remotely utilising technology, rather than in person.  In response to feedback from members in private practice requesting additional support, the CSP had targeted sessions for members in Private Practice to address their particular concerns, in partnership with Physio First. Council members felt the CSP had lived up to its values and recognised the commitment from staff during the period, which was commended. Council considered the lessons learned and next steps and agreed these would ensure the CSP learnt from the review outcomes, and noted the report would be shared with staff and each of Council’s committees where further feedback would be gathered.   
 
1. Other issues – Council received assurance of organisational performance, risk management and financial performance and approved the process for electing a Chair and Vice-Chair of Council in December 2020.
 

